DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES

Friday, March 3, 2006 12:00 – 2:00 p.m.

Elko – HTC #137; Battle Mountain – #2; Ely – #114; Winnemucca – #109

Present: Heather Estes, Bonnie Hofland, Dan Jones, Jan Kempster, Jay Larson, Jon Licht, Cyd McMullen, Ed Nickel, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Sarah Sweetwater, Mike McFarlane, Bret Murphy, Garry Heberer

Minutes were reviewed and approved from the February 3 and 17 meetings.

Adjunct Issues

1. GBC does not have the staff to track personal email addresses for adjunct instructors. If departments would like this information then it will be up to them to track it. Adjunct representatives have been notified of the decision.
2. Adjunct observations are a concern for the chairs because of time constraints. Chairs would like an update from Danny Gonzales regarding the issue. 



Interactive Video Schedule
1. Elko currently has six interactive video classrooms. There is a seventh room but it is used primarily by the computer department. GTA118 will become an interactive video room in the near future and there is also a possibility of an additional interactive room that would be used primarily for the delivery of science courses.

2. The Art department is concerned because they are losing the use of GTA118. The room is listed as a classroom. However, the Art department uses it as a working lab. Art equipment and supplies are currently stored in the room. Cabinets are also to be placed in this room for land surveying equipment. Additional storage space will be needed to store supplies and equipment that are currently located in the room.
3. In order for a room to be converted to interactive it requires money and an infrastructure that can support the required bandwidth. 

4. Directors for branch campuses must decide what works best for their campus when four or more interactive video courses are scheduled at the same time.  

5. There are still time slots available in the mornings to offer interactive video classes. There are also a lot of time slots available to offer interactive courses on Friday and Saturday. 

Priorities for Scheduling Computer Lab Use






1. Not all computer lab rooms have the same software. The price of specialized software is quite expensive and therefore limits the number of licensees that are purchased. It is not feasible to put the software in every computer lab on campus.
2. Currently, classes are scheduled without considering software that is needed. 
3. A possible solution is to provide the Facilities Scheduler a list of software and the number of licenses in each lab. The scheduler could then assign labs accordingly. Departments will have to inform the scheduler of software that is needed for each course. Ed Nickel will put together a list of available software licenses for each lab and then discuss the topic with Carl Diekhans.
4. The Library lab is available if the Library is not using it. However, ENG 102 takes priority. An update on the scheduling process to reserve this particular lab is requested.
5. The IAV computer labs are working and classes are being scheduled for the fall semester.
6. The state wide license for CADD software is $7,000 per site. If CADD courses are offered in Ely and Winnemucca it will increase the cost to $21,000. The COT department is unsure of how to absorb the cost. However, they are looking at alternatives.
Departmental Structure for Social Sciences and Humanities
1. It is not feasible to group Social Science and Humanities together as one department any longer. The two areas are to large and it requires a lot of additional work for the Social Sciences’ Chair. 

2. Possible solutions are to either combine Humanities and Fine Arts as a department or to have Humanities stand as its own department. 
3. The issue needs to be resolved prior to faculty leaving for the summer. 

 Additional Items
1. Enrollment in Internet courses continues to rise at a very fast pace. Enrollments are expected to increase even more with the acquisition of Pahrump. Department Chairs and the VPAA will have to monitor enrollments very closely.
2. April 1 is the deadline for departments to send their Department Chair/Director Responsibilities documents to Janie Moore. The item will be on the April 7 agenda. 
3. Lower division courses should be considered when scheduling for Pahrump. 

